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  The Vine 
St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 

SEPTEMBER 2023 
“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

 

  

 

New Worship Series 

Did God Really Say? 
Lies that Sound True 

 

 

 

 

Can we tell the difference between things that are true, and things that sound true, but 

really aren’t?  There are in fact many commonly heard expressions today that sound 

genuine enough to come from God, but upon closer examination, they really take 

something that is true and twist it slightly to make it not only false, but dangerous when 

taken to heart.  The temptation in the Garden of Eden began with Satan seeking to stir up 

doubt and confusion about what God really said, “Did God really say?”  The same 

deceptions are at work today to lead us away from God’s truth into error.  In this series, 

we will look at lies that sound true, and the truth of God that gives hope, life and peace. 

 

September 3 You Don’t Need to Read the Bible 

September 10 God Just Wants You to Be Happy 

September 17 Trust Your Feelings; Listen to Your Heart 

September 24 God Made You the Way You Are; So It’s OK 

October 1 It’s Wrong to Judge Others 

October 8 God is Just About Love 

October 15 God Helps Those Who Help Themselves 

October 22 You Don’t Need the Church to Be A Good Christian 
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Maui Fire Relief 
This update is from CNH District President Mike Lange: 

 

Pray for the leaders and members of Emmanuel Lutheran, Kahului, 
Maui. They function as God’s hands and feet to the people of 
Maui. They are Christ’s ambassadors and bear the presence of the 
Savior. Pray for their strength and care as they walk beside many in 
great need, assisting them, and pointing them towards Hope, found 
only in Jesus. 

 

What is happening? 
 The people of Emmanuel are providing immediate response, sharing needed 

goods and services, and assisting school families who are housing displaced 
people. 

 Three staff members from Lutheran Church Charities, to include a crisis counselor, 
are deployed to Maui. They will help to organize a response effort able to be 
sustained by Emmanuel and supported by the CNH and the greater LCMS. 

 Infusions of relief dollars from your CNH Disaster Fund, LCMS Disaster Relief, local 
congregations, individual donors, Orphan Grain Train, and LCEF are enabling a 
growing response.  

 We hope to deploy more crisis counseling personnel to assist in ministering to 
survivors and caretakers, sponsored by LCMS Disaster Relief and the CNH.  

 

In addition, CNH District 1st VP, Rev Mitch Gowen, has been in conversation with the Governor 
and one of the State Representatives to see if it is possible to get a waiver on the animal 
quarantine Hawaii requires for animals coming into the state. If this happens, then it would 
open the possibility of LCC sending K9 comfort dog teams. 
 
What can you do? 

 Pray for those so horrifically affected, those mourning, and strength for caregivers. 

 Encourage those you may know on Maui with texts, cards, and emails. Let them know 
you are remembering them and praying for them. 

 Share a gift to support relief work and recovery.  Here are several organizations involved 
in relief work: 

o LCMS Disaster Response 
o CNH District Disaster Relief Fund 
o Emmanuel Lutheran Church of Maui (indicate for disaster relief) 

o Lutheran Church Charities 

 If you are a Thrivent member, you can give to Emmanuel Lutheran Church through 
Thrivent.  They are matching $1 for every $2 donated.  

https://thrivent.cotribute.co/events/832598/detail 

 

https://thrivent.cotribute.co/events/832598/detail
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Sunday Bible Class starting September 3 

      A Blessing for our Nation 
 

How does Scripture help us navigate the complex social 

issues facing the United States?  In this class, we will 

explore what the Bible says about some of the topics that 

dominate conversations in our culture:   basic human rights, 

religious freedom, caring for creation, justice in issues of 

race and poverty, and prioritizing life and family.   

We’ll be making use of Right Now Media, as well as other resources in exploring how we can 

live out biblical values in tangible, practical ways that honor God and show love to our neighbors. 

 

Pastor Mike will be leading this class starting on September 3
rd

 meeting in Room 10. All are 

welcome! 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

                                        SO, WHAT’S NEW AT THE FARM? 
                        Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 
 
Often I am asked, “How many people are being touched with a 

bit of God’s grace by the produce the Mission Farm grows?”  

It’s a good question. But I find that I have to remind the 

questioner of an old saying: “Any fool can count how many 

seeds are in an apple. Only God knows how many apples are in 

a seed?” Think about it a moment. 

 

So what does that have to do with the question that was addressed to me?  Simple. I can tell you 

how many pounds of produce we turn over to the Food Bank to distribute to grocery-insecure 

families. The Food Bank can likely tell you how many people they serve (although some of our 

produce may end up in any of seven different locations). Only God knows, however, how many 

people are blessed as a result. We simply trust that many are, and that is sufficient for us. We 

simply love doing what we are doing (farming), and partnering with God to help feed the 

multitudes. It isn’t just a numbers game.  

 

OK, so now you are going to ask how many pounds of produce have we contributed to the Food 

Bank so far this year. Less than last year, because the harvest is late. But we are catching up, now 

that we are sending in lots of melons together with the tomatoes and summer squash and 

jalapenos peppers. Shortly the corn will be coming in, and that will add a lot to the total as well. 

And the harvests are such at this time that our usual volunteers can scarcely keep up. So, yes, we 

can really use more hands! 
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Blessings to you as we begin our 2023-2024 school year with the theme “Live Love(d)!” based on Ephesian 5:1-2, 
“Follow God’s example, therefore, as dearly loved children and walk in the way of love, just as Christ loved us and 
gave Himself up for us as a fragrant offering and sacrifice to God.”  With this theme, we are reminded that we're to walk 
in love just as Christ loved us and gave Himself up for us in His death upon the cross. In other words, we are to love 
others, just as Christ loved others.  We are being led to love God with all of our heart, soul, mind, and strength and 
loving our neighbors as ourselves, just as Christ did when He walked on Earth.  Our goal with this theme is to help our 
students see the importance of Christ’s love in our lives. Jesus Christ provided us with an example of how to guide us 
so that we can show love and compassion to all we interact with and in all that we do. 
 

Our time together began this year with Registration Day on Thursday, August 17.  How fun it was to have our students 
see one another and rekindle their friendships.  On Monday, August 21, we hosted an ice cream social for all new 
families.  Much laughter and giggles were shared as we got to know one another.   
 

School successfully began for the 2023-2024 school year on Wednesday, August 23, 2023. 
 

Some highlights for the month of September include: 
September 7 Minimum Day-K-8; Faculty Meeting 
September 7 - New Parent Informational Meeting- 6:00 pm 
September 7 - Back to School Night-7:00 pm 
September 11 - Picture Day K-4, Preschool-Red & Green 
September 12 - Picture Day 5-8, Preschool-Blue & Yellow 
September 12- 8th Grade Graduation Parent Meeting 4:30 - 5:30 pm 
September 12- 7/8th Grade Washington DC meeting 5:30 - 6:30 PM  
September 29- Country Fair - 3:00-7:00 pm 
 

In addition, Girls’ volleyball is in full swing.  Please contact the school office if you would like a schedule of games.   
 

I ask that you include our faculty and staff in your daily prayers.   
 

School Office- Kristal Broyles, Nicole Paltrineri 
Admissions- Kristin Goller 

Preschool Director-  Joy Dahl  
Preschool Blue Group- Joan Perez (teacher), Tonya Kerruish (aide) 

Preschool Yellow Group Alice Pridmore-(teacher),  Diane Barbosa (aide) 
Preschool Red Group- Tammra Knippen (teacher), Melissa Burmester (aide) 

Preschool Green Group- Diane Barbosa (teacher), Lisa Thornton (aide) 
Preschool PALS- Sue Straw, Nanette Williams, Denise Hennessy, Lance Holdsworth 

 

Kindergarten- Ayne Ondek  
First Grade- Ashley Cloud 

Second Grade- Megan Mathison, Nina Montes - long term substitute 
Third Grade- Betsy Gewirz 

Fourth Grade- Justine Rollin 
Fifth Grade- Mike Newton 
Sixth Grade- Jessica Koen 
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Seventh Grade- Matt Uffmann 
Eighth Grade- Kari Perna 

Grade 1 and 2 Aide- Ramona Kaufmann 
Grade 3, 4, and 5 Aide- Keli Manfred 

Student Support Team- Jennie Peskett, Sam Calforda 
Computer- Angela Cornish 

Music- Angela D’Angelo 
Art- Sandra Cassayre 

Physical Education - Johnny Pelfini 
Theatre- Sarah Kramer, Angela D’Angelo, Cindy Powers 

PALS- Ramona Kaufmann, Casie Wood, Nathan Kaufmann 
 

Many Blessings! 
Christy Wood 

Principal 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

St. John’s Lutheran School 
On October 2, 2023…. 

 

…Applications will be Accepted for the 2024-2025 School Year! 
 

Beginning Monday, October 2, applications will be accepted for Preschool through 8
th

  Grade. 

Download an enrollment application today at www.stjohnsnapa.org, visit the school office 

or contact Kristin Goller, Admissions Counselor, at 707-226-7970, Ext. 125; 

kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org. 

 

Many classes fill quickly, so we encourage people to take advantage of this opportunity.   

Please share this information with anyone who may be interested in St. John’s Lutheran 

School. 

 

Please note, re-enrollment for current St. John’s families begins in February 2024. 

  

 

http://www.stjohnsnapa.org/
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OFFERING UPDATE 
 

Actual Offering Income for Jul:   $77,557. 

Total Offerings for FY23/24 (as of 31 Jul 23):  $77,557 which is 41.53% or $22,758 

above our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses are in line with our budget and we paid all bills received.  *The budget 

amount shown below is based on the ten-year average offering received for that time period.  

Meditation:      “Now you are the body of Christ and individually members of it.” 

(1 Corinthians 12:27)(ESV) 
 

Working Together to Accomplish More 
 

To build and edify His Church, God gives each believer at least one spiritual gift.  In 1 

Corinthians 12:4-6 Paul wrote, “There are different kinds of gifts, but the same Spirit.  There are 

different kinds of service, but the same Lord.  There are different kinds of working, but the same 

God works all of them in all men.”  We are limited in what we can do as individuals, but, 

working together, we can accomplish great things. 
 

In verses 7-11 we read, “Now to each one the manifestation of the Spirit is given for the common 

good.  To one there is given through the Spirit the message of wisdom, to another the message of 

knowledge by means of the same Spirit, to another faith by the same Spirit, to another gifts of 
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healing by that one Spirit, to another miraculous powers, to another prophecy, to another 

distinguishing between spirits, to another speaking in different kinds of tongues, and to still 

another the interpretation of tongues.  All these are the work of one and the same Spirit, and He 

gives them to each one, just as He determines.”   
 

In essence, we are one body made up of many parts.  In his letter to the church in Corinth, Paul 

refers to the human body which is made up of many important parts.  The eyes, ears, hands, legs, 

and arms work together, each performing its necessary role in the body.  All are essential and 

necessary to form one body.   
 

In an entirely different way of illustrating the importance of individuals working together to carry 

out the Lord’s work, we could consider how cranes are used at construction sites to lift 

tremendous loads with cables that are no bigger than garden hoses.  The cable has so much 

strength because it is made up of individual strands.  These strands are twisted together giving it 

incredible strength.  In the same way, God gives His Church incredible ability because He binds 

us all together.  Our individual spiritual gifts are combined with the gifts of others. 
 

Discussion Questions: 

1. What are spiritual gifts? (Romans 12) 

2. Why does God give all believers spiritual gifts? (1 Corinthians 12) 

3. What happens when God’s people work together? 
 

Prayer: 

Dear Heavenly Father, I thank You for giving me my abilities and my spiritual gifts.  Grant me 

faith so that I will use all You have entrusted to me in ways that give You honor and glory.  Help 

me to stand firm in my faith and help me to share Your love with others.  In Your precious name I 

pray.  Amen.     
 

Adapted from “12 Months of Congregational Stewardship” by Ronald J. and Phyllis J. Chewning, 

Stewardship Advisors, Inc. 
 

Unless otherwise indicated, all Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, New International Version. 

Grand Rapids: Zondervan Publishing House, 1984. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Save the Date:  Saturday, October 14th! 
                                         

Summer is coming to an end and fall and October are 

just around the corner. This also means that Oktoberfest 

is going to be happening soon. Please contact Josh  

Wright for details on how you can help make this event 

even better than last year.  
 

We are looking for volunteers to help make this a fun and safe event.  

Josh W. 

sjlcsocialmedia@gmail.com 
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LCC K-9 Comfort Dog 

Ministry Update 

To God be the Glory! 

 

LCC Conference update – Theme:  Presence, Comfort, Hope 

“Send forth Your light and Your truth; let them guide me.” 

Psalm 43:3 
 

Ministry Highlights… 

 We had a wonderful time last month at the LCC Annual K9 Comfort Dog Conference in 

Northbrook, IL. It was great to spend time with teams from all over the country and to 

refine our comfort skills!   

 Reuben, Micah and I attended a Veterans’ Stand Downs – Yuba City, CA.   

 I was invited to Kaiser Hospital, Vallejo Nurses Honor Guard – Nightingale Tribute 

The Nightingale Tribute was designed and developed in 2003 to honor deceased nurses.  

It was a beautiful ceremony. 

 Principal Anne Vallerga from Silverado MS invited me to their First Day of School.  This 

was a first time visit and we hope to continue! 

 Principal Ted Ward from Alta Heights Elementary asked me to return for our regular visits.  

Go Gators! 

 SJLS Ice Cream Social and First Day of School – I love meeting our new SJLS students at 

the ice cream social as well as welcoming our students back after the summer. 

 I was surprised by a visit from one of LCC’s apprentice trainers, Dannette who was in the 

area for a wedding.  If it wasn’t for our dedicated apprentice trainer volunteers, we 

wouldn’t have more LCC K9 Comfort Dogs being placed in congregations.  It was great to 

worship together on Sunday. 

 I continue to enjoy my visits to the CA Veteran’s Home in Yountville, local hospitals, 

schools and senior facilities. 

  

 

Nightingale Tribute 
 

The CA Boys in Yuba City 

Aaron, Reuben, & Micah  
West Coast Region – LCC Conference 
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______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The Give+ Mobile App from VANCO shut down 1 Oct 21 and is longer be 

available for download as a mobile app.  The new app is called VANCO 

Mobile. 
 

Giving through Vanco Mobile is easy!  Just download the new app and 

create a new user profile in VANCO Mobile. 

Thanks for your support and prayers!   Please check out Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, and our 
website for all the latest news.      napavalleycomfortdogs.org 

                              

Aaron Comfort Dog    

 

 

 

 

Principal Anne Vallerga  
Alta Heights Elementary 

SJLS First Day 

 
Principal Christy 

Wood at Ice Cream 

Social 

LCC Apprentice 

Trainer, Dannette 

 
SJLS First Day 
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 DISABILITY MINISTRY GATHERING 
Some people draw circles that keep certain people out. 
 

Jesus draws a circle to keep many people close to Himself for all 

eternity. . .  The circle He draws He calls His flock, His family, His 

friends, His church! 
 

He welcomes all . . . And desires that we welcome all too! 
 

But some may feel excluded . . . Because of some disability or something that marks them as 

different. 
 

We may not intend to exclude them . . . But we can fail to be aware of their challenges for fully 

participating in our friendship and fellowship. 
 

We need to be much more intentional about how the lines fall at church, how they intentionally 

draw people in . . . Or unintentionally keep people out. 
 

We would like to involve some of our members who are especially sensitive to how the lines fall 

here at our congregation . . .  We would like your input as to what we can do better to welcome 

more people, especially those who face special challenges for socialization, participation, 

inclusion as movers and shakers of our congregation. 
 

While a disability ministry task force is our ultimate goal, at this point we need people who are 

gifted with disability inclusion hearts and eyes . . . Help us to discern together what keeps some 

out . . . What holds some in for their own benefit and ours. 
 

First meeting is Tuesday, September 19, at  7 p.m. in Room 10. 

For more information contact:  Elaine Zimmerman   zimelaine@comcast.net 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

DATE           COUPLE                 YEARS      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 3 David & Rebecca Newman 40 

12 Jeff & Karen Craft 31 

21 Matthew & Kyleigh Greely 4 

22 Aaron & Meghan Eisberg 16 

23 Neill & Pam Barker 44 

 

 

mailto:zimelaine@comcast.net
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Stephen Ministry – You restore my soul 
 

“Reliable friends who do what they say are like cool drinks in sweltering 

heat – refreshing!”   Proverbs 25:13 MSG 

“He leads me beside still waters; he restores my soul.”    Psalm 23:2-3 NRSV 

 
A friend recently told me about her experience of being listened to. She had been able to share 

some feelings that had been stuffed so deeply that she couldn’t even find words to name them at 

first. She said it felt so refreshing to talk, almost non-stop for close to an hour, with a sympathetic 

person. It felt like a drink of cool water on a hot day. 
 

Jesus was the model of a good listener.  He demonstrated how much He really cared about people 

by listening. He broke cultural traditions by having a conversation with the Samaritan woman at 

the well.  Other examples are Nicodemus who sought out Jesus, the blind beggars who called out 

to Jesus, and the disciples on the road to Emmaus. Jesus cared by first listening to people.  We 

can always come to Jesus in prayer, and He listens.  He wants to refresh our souls with cool 

water. 
 

With the help of the Holy Spirit, we can live out God’s love by being the body of Christ and 

listen to those in need.  Listening is one of the most powerful ways that we care for each other. To 

be fully present, non-judgmental, patient, and focused, to ask for clarification and restate what has 

been said – all these validate the person who may be trying to work through complicated feelings. 
 

We all want St. John’s to be a caring place, where everyone truly feels cared for.  Reach out to 

someone today and listen to how they’re doing.  And if you’re like my friend and need someone 

to listen to you, our Stephen Ministers are available to meet with you. They’ve been trained to use 

good listening skills to communicate God’s refreshing love. 
 

If you, or someone you know, would like to learn more about connecting with a Stephen 

Minister, please contact Penni Cremen (707-483-9321) or Pastor Mike in the church office (707-

255-0119).    Copyright © 2000 by Stephen Ministries, St. Louis 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

                                                  Save the Date:  Saturday, October 14th! 
                                         

Summer is coming to an end and fall and October are just around the 

corner. This also means that Oktoberfest is going to be happening 

soon. Please contact Josh  

Wright for details on how you can help make this event even better 

than last year.  
 

We are looking for volunteers to help make this a fun and safe event.  

Josh W. 

sjlcsocialmedia@gmail.com 
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Prayer and Praise  

September 24 @ 5:30 PM in the Sanctuary  

 

Prayer and praise is an informal worship opportunity including a time for 

reflection, music, and fellowship.  We will see you there! 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
It's time for Bibles! We have the opportunity at St. 

John's to give kids their first Bible each and every 

year when we enroll new preschoolers. We ask that 

you consider joining us on this mission by 

sponsoring a Bible for one or a few of the children.  
 

Each Bible sponsorship will be $10 and we will have pens 

available for notes to be written if so desired. The Bibles will be located in the Narthex beginning 

September 10
th

. We will also have extras available for purchase at cost for anyone who may want to 

sponsor a Bible to someone outside of St. John's School.  
 

High School Ministry: We are meeting on September 5
th

 & 19
th

 at SJL from 6-8 PM. Come enjoy a 

slice of pizza, Bible study, and some rocking games and fellowship time with us!  
 

Surge (5
th

-8
th

): We will meet on September 12
th
 & 26

th
 from 6-7:30 PM in Room 10. Come spend 

some time playing games and hanging out with one another as we also build on our relationship with 

Jesus. 
 

Confirmation: We will be underway each Wednesday in September. If you have questions about 

getting involved please contact Kevin Mathison.  
_____________________________________________________________________ 

St. John’s Facebook Group 
 

Are you on Facebook?  Have you joined the St. John’s Facebook Family Group?  Please click here to 

join and participate in Facebook Live events, discussion and more. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/stjohnsfamilynapa 

 

Why join our Facebook Group?  We are planning live devotional events, prayer times, as well as other 

interactive events.  Our group is a great place to encourage one another and walk together as a family 

of God.  In this time when gathering in person is so difficult, this is an option to fellowship together. 

 

Also, if you have something you'd like to see us talk about or promote on social media, please use the 

same contact info. 
 
  

  @sjlcnapa     @sjlcnapa     @stjohnsnapa 

 

 

  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/stjohnsfamilynapa
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Daily Bible Readings for September 
 

 Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1 Psalm 104:31-35 Jeremiah 30:12-31:22 2 Timothy 2:14-26 

2 Psalm 105:1-7 Jeremiah 31:23-32:15 2 Timothy 3:1-9 

3 Psalm 26:1-8 Jeremiah 15:15-21 Romans 12:9-21; Matthew 16:21-28 

4 Psalm 105:8-15 Jeremiah 32:16-33:5 2 Timothy 3:10-4:8 

5 Psalm 105:16-22 Jeremiah 33:6-34:7 2 Timothy 4:9-22 

6 Psalm 105:23-36 Jeremiah 34:8-35:19 Titus 1:1-9 

7 Psalm 105:37-45 Jeremiah 36 Titus 1:10-2:5 

8 Psalm 106:1-5 Jeremiah 37:1-38:13 Titus 2:6-3:2 

9 Psalm 106:6-12 Jeremiah 38:14-39:18 Titus 3:3-15 

10 Psalm 119:33-40 Ezekiel 33:7-11 Romans 13:8-14; Matthew 18:15-20 

11 Psalm 106:13-23 Jeremiah 40, 41 Philemon 1:1-11 

12 Psalm 106:24-31 Jeremiah 42, 43 Philemon 1:12-25 

13 Psalm 106:32-39 Jeremiah 44 Hebrews 1:1-9 

14 Psalm 106:40-48 Jeremiah 45, 46 Hebrews 1:10-2:8a 

15 Psalm 107:1-9 Jeremiah 47:1-48:25 Hebrews 2:8b-18 

16 Psalm 107:10-16 Jeremiah 48:26-49:16 Hebrews 3:1-15 

17 Psalm 103 (1-7), 8-13 Genesis 50:15-21 Romans 14:1-12; Matthew 18:21-35 

18 Psalm 107:17-22 Jeremiah 49:17-39 Hebrews 3:16-4:5 

19 Psalm 107:23-32 Jeremiah 50:1-40 Hebrews 4:6-16 

20 Psalm 107:33-43 Jeremiah 50:41-51:23 Hebrews 5 

21 Psalm 108:1-5 Jeremiah 51:24-64 Hebrews 6:1-12 

22 Psalm 108:6-13 Jeremiah 52 Hebrews 6:13-7:3 

23 Psalm 109:1-7 Lamentations 1:1-15 Hebrews 7:4-17 

24 Psalm 145:1-8 Jonah 3:10-4:11 Philippians 1:21-30; Matthew 20:1-16 

25 Psalm 109:8-20 Lamentations 1:16-2:10 Hebrews 7:18-28 

26 Psalm 109:21-31 Lamentations 2:11-3:15 Hebrews 8 

27 Psalm 110 Lamentations 3:16-66 Hebrews 9:1-10 

28 Psalm 111 Lamentations 4, 5 Hebrews 9:11-22 

29 Psalm 112 Ezekiel 1, 2 Hebrews 9:23-10:4 

30 Psalm 113 Ezekiel 3-4:5 Hebrews 10:5-18 
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SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

  

1 Clareen King, Teresa Price 

2 Luca Montes 

3 Erika Boudreaux 

4 Hunter Jones, Parker Jones, Thane Knutson 

5 Aidan Cushing 

6 Xander Herrera 

7 

Stewart Mehrens, Lisa De Young, Kevin Mathison,  

Kaylani Bresee 

8 David Fitzgerald, Seamus Vecera 

9 Raquel Howle, Kevin Cootey, Troy Carey 

10 

Tyler Chaudhary, Mark Albrecht, Lois Johnson, Brian 

Montes 

11 Herbert Heil, Brendan Peterson, Stephanie Clark 

12 Bev Holdsworth, Nico D’Angelo, Joyce Dowiat 

13 

Sophia Kampton, Dawnette Martindale, Harper Uffmann, 

Melissa Morgenlaender 

14 David Frey, Delaney Messner 

15 Ashley Mehrens 

16 Grayson Cushing 

17 Cathy Enfield, Sami Zaia, Amanda Brady 

18 Kevin Dahl, Bryson Chaudhary, Jaeden Petersen, John Clark 

19 Corrin Kornovich 

22 Carl Hammond 

23 Tracy Lamb, Madison Perna, Jennie Peskett 

24 Lezlee Cootey, Christy Kramer 

25 Michael Frey, Barb Gmelch 

26 Dylan Goodrich 

27 Hagen Bresee, Sally Vaziri 

28 Cindy Aspegren 

29 Ron Yeske 

30 Bonnie Wilson 
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Did you know? 

During one of their recent visits to a Ministry Production Center, an 

LBW representative heard an incredible story from one of their 

volunteers.  With tears in his eyes, Jim stood up in front of the group  

and said, “Thank you for all the support over the past few weeks after my brother passed away.   I do 

not think I could have survived this time without your love, prayers, and support.”  Later, during the 

coffee break, Jim shared his personal story even more with the LBW representative. 

He and his brother were raised in the church, but he drifted away before he was baptized. He was 

involved in a lot of bad things and faced some difficulties in his personal life, and he was tired of 

feeling judged at the church.  So, he renounced the church and left, staying away for decades.  Even 

though he eventually got his life together, he never wanted to be part of a church again.  Once his 

mother got older and more limited, he moved in with her.  He would take her to her monthly Braille 

group meetings but wanted nothing to do with them.  After she asked him a couple of times to help 

when they were short-handed, he worked side by side with the pastor of the church and not once did 

he feel judged or pressured by him. 
 

He kept talking to the pastor working with the Braille group and eventually realized he needed to be 

back in church, he was baptized, eventually confirmed, and became a member of that Lutheran 

Church.  
 

He was devastated when his mother, the one person who always had faith in him, passed away a few 

years later.  The first person who arrived at his doorstep, aside from his brother, was the pastor, and 

next the volunteers from the Braille group.  They helped him navigate that time of loss and again 

when his brother passed.  He knows he will see his mother and brother again in heaven and he is glad 

Jesus loves him despite his history.  There is no doubt in his mind that being with the Braille group 

saved his life.  He has a love for the ministry and the chance to do this work.  (This article was printed 

in the LBW Ministries newsletter September 2022) 

God works in different ways to reclaim his lambs.  The Large Print and Braille ministries is just one of 

the many ways he works among us. 
 

If you would like to learn more about LBW, or you or someone you know, would like to order a Bible 

set, or perhaps donate to LBW, you can find information on their website:  www.LBWloveworks.org    

Or if you prefer, you can contact, Rebecca Lowe-Vitkus at havegoalstomeet@gmail.com  

 

Until next month… 
 

In Christ,  

Rebecca 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Men, join us every Saturday morning for fellowship at 7:30 AM 

and Bible Study at 8:00 - 9:00 AM  

 

Call Ron Johnson       

for information.   

 

 

http://www.lbwloveworks.org/
mailto:havegoalstomeet@gmail.com
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3521 Linda Vista Ave. 

Napa, California  94558-2703 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our weekly sermons are available on the St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.  

Visit our school website at:  www.stjohnsnapa.org  

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   

@sjlcnapa      @sjlcnapa   @stjohnsnapa 

 

https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/248942728988437/st-johns-lutheran-

church/ 

 
 

 

 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121) 

Email: churchoffice@stjohnslutheran.net  Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager (ext. 120) 

  Mr. Kevin Mathison, Dir. of Youth Ministry (ext. 106) or 255-7451  

   

 

School  
Phone:  (707) 226-7970 Dr. Christy Wood, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  kbroyles@stjohnsnapa.org Mrs. Kristal Broyles, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

Mrs. Joy Dahl, Director of Preschool (107) 
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